


3. APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT – Upon considering the draft Treasurer’s Report 
attached hereto as Appendix “4”, it was resolved that the Treasurer’s Report of September 2010, as 
presented, be and is hereby approved. 

 
Mr. Walker presented the Treasurer’s Report as of September 30, 2010. 
 
Motion to approve the resolution was made by Mrs. Robinson and seconded by Mr. O’Neill.  The 
motion was unanimously approved. 
 
 
4. TRANSFERS  
MOTION:  Approve the budget transfers as presented. 
 
Motion to approve the budget transfers was made by Mrs. Robinson and seconded by Mr. O’Neill.  The 
motion was unanimously approved. 
 
 
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT TO THE BOARD 
President Ruggieri welcomed new student representative Caroline McGowan. 
 
Devon Gorson reported on the following events: 

• Homecoming was the week of September 21st.  The juniors came out on top with their float 
themed Disney Pixar.   

• The football team had their first win of the season at the homecoming game against Oxford. 
• Homecoming King and Queen were announced; Jesus Geigel and Nikolette Trofa respectively. 
• The Volleyball Team was in the playoffs and had a great season. They finished second in the 

Ches-Mont League. 
• Senior Adam Junkin and Sophomore Matt Cioeta made Soccer First Team All-Ches-Mont and 

senior Billy Delgiorno made Second Team All-Ches-Mont. 
• Billy Hudson, Junior Football Player was named Ches-Mont Athlete of the Week. 
• The Annual Powderpuff game was held on October 11th.  It was the first time in Sun Valley 

history that the Juniors/Freshmen defeated the Seniors/Sophomores. 
 
Caroline McGowan reported on the following happenings: 

• The new announcement system, Schooltube.com allowed students to watch fellow classmates’ 
videos about Chemistry Week.  Coming soon, they will do the same for National French Week. 

• The Freshmen and Sophomores attended an assembly called “Minding Your Mind”, which 
focused on the sensitivities of teenager mental illness and suicide prevention. 

• Rowan University Choir performed for the high school and middle school choral students. 
• Seniors have ordered their cap and gowns and other stationary for graduation. 
• Students will be off on November 2nd for Election Day and for Teacher Professional 

Development Day. 
• The Senior Variety Show will take place on November 10th, 11th, and 13th. 
• Seniors have started their higher education searches.  Devon has been accepted to Bowling 

Green State University and Indiana University of Pennsylvania.  She is waiting to hear back from 
U. Mass and Penn State.   

• Caroline announced that she has been accepted to Albright College and is waiting to hear back 
from Kutztown and Elizabethtown.  She plans on visiting Elizabethtown and meeting the 
volleyball coach and his team this weekend. 
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